
 

 

 
Newsletter | January 2023

Mayor Todd Gloria created the Office of Immigrant Affairs (OIA) in July 2022 to ensure that
the City of San Diego is addressing the needs of our diverse immigrant and refugee
communities and to develop resources and inclusive policies for immigrants in San Diego.
We encourage you to share this newsletter with your family, friends, and colleagues. Thank
you for your support!

 
The Month in Review

Cities for Action Call with JFFSD
On January 4, 2023, Cities for Action hosted Jewish Family Service (JFS) of San Diego on a
call to discuss best practices for emergency shelter and medical intake for asylum seekers.
Kate Clark, Senior Director of Immigration Services at JFS and Linda Hill, Director of the
UCSD/SDSU General Preventive Medicine Residency, which partners with JFS, spoke about
their process for integrating newly arrived asylum seekers into their shelters and the
medical intake process they use to screen people for Covid-19 and other health and mental
health concerns. Over 70 participants from cities across the country joined the call.

https://www.sandiego.gov/welcomingsd
https://www.sandiego.gov/mayor/2023-state-of-the-city-address#:~:text=In 2023%2C we will complete,families of San Diego today
https://welcomecorps.org/
https://twitter.com/MayorToddGloria/status/1615900416948195329
mailto:azalea.buch@rescue.org
https://www.myfreetaxes.org/
https://www.sandiegounified.org/departments/counseling_and_guidance/college
mailto:chad_team@lamaestra.org


 
 
 

 
State of the City Now Available in
Multiple Languages

San Diego Mayor Todd Gloria delivered
his third State of the City (SOTC) address
on January 11, 2023. Mayor Gloria
detailed the considerable progress on
the City’s top issues and made several
announcements, including an executive
order that will expedite City approval of
affordable housing projects to 30 days.
This year’s SOTC is now available online,
and has been translated into Arabic,
Chinese, Filipino, Spanish and
Vietnamese.

Read the SOTC Address

 
 

White House Welcome Corps Briefing

https://www.sandiego.gov/mayor/2023-state-of-the-city-address#:~:text=In 2023%2C we will complete,families of San Diego today


On January 24, the White House held a webinar to discuss the new “Welcome Corps”
program the Biden administration is implementing as part of its refugee resettlement

efforts. The program was designed to create a public/private flagship initiative to connect
private sponsors with newly arrived refugees. The sponsors will welcome the refugees into

their communities, help connect them with healthcare and educational services,
employment opportunities, and housing support. The goal of the program is to get 10,000
Americans to sign up as sponsors and aid 5,000 refugees in order to help meet the Biden
administration’s goal of welcoming 125,000 refugees into the United States in Fiscal Year

(FY) 2023.

For more information on the program and how to become a sponsor, ​visit
welcomecorps.org

 
 

San Diego Mayor Todd Gloria Honored
with the Antonio Villaraigosa Leadership
Award

On January 18th, the Latino Leaders Network
convened the 37th Tribute to Mayors and
honored Mayor Gloria with the Antonio
Villaraigosa Leadership Award at The St. Regis
in Washington, D.C. The Antonio Villaraigosa
Leadership Award is presented to a mayor from
a city with a significant Latino population who
has exhibited an outstanding commitment to
bringing diverse communities together. Many
officials offered their remarks, including Mayor
Francis Suarez of Miami, the U.S. Conference of
Mayors President, Julie Chavez Rodriguez,
Senior Adviser and Assistant to the President
and Director of the Office of Intergovernmental

 

https://welcomecorps.org/


Affairs at the White House, and Antonio
Villaraigosa, 41st Mayor of Los Angeles.

  

Meet Our New Intern: Meghan Zavala

Meghan is a second-year Master of Public Policy
(MPP) student at UCSD’s School of Global Policy
and Strategy, focusing on immigration policy and
quantitative data analysis. She received a BA in
International Studies from UC San Diego in 2015.
In the time between undergraduate and
graduate school, Meghan worked in the
community-based nonprofit sector in North
County San Diego. As she became more familiar
with organizations serving migrant communities
and working in immigration advocacy, she
decided to pursue a Master of Public Policy to
deepen her knowledge and analytical skills.
Meghan has worked as a research assistant for
the Center for US-Mexican Studies at UCSD and
as an intern at SANDAG on the Otay Mesa East
Port of Entry project. She is excited to continue
advocacy work for policy solutions with the
immigrant community in San Diego.

 

 
Join the OIA Team!

 

Program Coordinator: OIA is now hiring a full-time Program Coordinator! Reporting to the
Executive Director of OIA, the Program Coordinator will serve a crucial role at the City by
assisting in the development of OIA’s flagship initiatives, including but not limited to
language access, economic opportunity, citizenship and civic engagement, and legal
services. The Program Coordinator will also serve essential functions by supporting the OIA
team, including the Executive Director, by managing interns and the city’s overall
community outreach priorities.

The optimal candidate will be a person dedicated to public service and that is passionate
about supporting immigrants and refugees who are building new lives in San Diego. The



Program Coordinator will be an innovative, passionate, strategic, and collaborative person
with the ability to effectively create key partnerships to amplify resources. The candidate
will be able to demonstrate a track record in strategic planning and program management
and will be purposeful in creating decision-focused and action-focused plans from start to
completion. 

If you are interested in applying for the position or learning more, click on the link below.

Program Coordinator Application

Summer Interns: The Office of Immigrant Affairs (OIA) at the City of San Diego is currently
looking for interns to work on immigrant affairs projects including research and analysis,
community outreach, written projects, and other duties.

Interns will report directly to the Executive Director of Immigrant Affairs and will receive
projects from other OIA staff as well. Internships are open to undergraduate and graduate
students on a part-time basis of 15-25 hours a week. Interns support a range of
assignments, but internships can be specialized on policy, communications, or outreach.

To apply: Please email a cover letter, resume, and writing sample to Rita Fernandez,
Executive Director, Office of Immigrant Affairs at RSFernandez@sandiego.gov.

 

Resources and Announcements

 
 

Apply for FAFSA and CADAA

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/sandiego/jobs/3891925/program-coordinator-office-of-immigrant-affairs-u2304-unclassified?keywords=program coordinator&pagetype=jobOpportunitiesJobs
mailto:RSFernandez@sandiego.gov


The San Diego Unified School District is
currently conducting community
outreach to remind students to apply to
the Free Application for Federal Student
Aid (FAFSA) or the California Dream Act
Application.

More information and resources are
available here.

 
 

https://www.sandiegounified.org/departments/counseling_and_guidance/college
https://www.sandiegounified.org/departments/counseling_and_guidance/college
https://www.sandiegounified.org/departments/counseling_and_guidance/college


 
La Maestra is Offering Free Healthcare Enrollment Assistance



 

Policy Updates & Other News
 

Department of Homeland Security (DHS) announced the expansion of Title 42 and Process for
Nicaraguans, Haitians, and Cubans Applying for Entry: On January 5th, DHS outlined plans to
expand Title 42 to expel asylum seekers from Nicaragua, Cuba, and Haiti and increase the use of
expedited removals for nationalities that cannot be processed under Title 42. The department
also announced that the CBP One app will be used as the mechanism for asylum seekers to
schedule their appointment(s) at a U.S. port of entry. DHS plans to grant temporary parole,
including work authorization, for up to 30,000 nationals from Haiti, Cuba, Nicaragua, and
Venezuela who apply online through the app and are eligible based on a background check, health
requirements, and U.S. sponsor documentation. 

United States Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS)  Proposed Fee Rule Changes : USCIS
has issued a notice of its proposed fee schedule, which includes both increases and decreases in
certain fees for immigration applications. New measures include a proposal to incorporate
biometrics costs into the main application fee, establish separate fees for some nonimmigrant

https://www.dhs.gov/news/2023/01/05/dhs-continues-prepare-end-title-42-announces-new-border-enforcement-measures-and
https://www.dhs.gov/news/2023/01/05/dhs-continues-prepare-end-title-42-announces-new-border-enforcement-measures-and
https://www.uscis.gov/newsroom/news-releases/uscis-issues-proposed-rule-to-adjust-certain-immigration-and-naturalization-fees


classifications, and institute lower fees for certain forms filed online, among others. However, the
proposed rule would not change fee waiver eligibility requirements. Under the proposed fee
schedule, USCIS would expect to receive an average of $5.2 billion per year during FY 2022 and
2023, which would generate an additional $1.9 billion per year on average. There is a 60-day
public comment period which ends March 6, 2023. Fees will not change until and if the final rule
goes into effect, after the public comment period and after USCIS reads and responds to each
comment.

Secretary Mayorkas Extends and Redesignates Somalia for Temporary Protected Status for 18
Months: On January 12th, DHS announced the extension of TPS for Somalis for 18 months, from
March 18, 2023, through September 17, 2024. The humanitarian crisis in Somalia is ongoing and
rife with violent conflict and natural disasters, making it continually unsafe for Somalis to return.
The redesignation of TPS will allow additional Somali nationals to receive benefits under TPS,
which DHS estimates will apply to 2,200 Somalis. A Federal Register notice will soon be published
with details on the timeline, procedures, and eligibility criteria for new applicants and those
renewing their status under TPS.

DHS Announces Process Enhancements for Supporting Labor Enforcement Investigations : On
January 13th, DHS outlined a new process for immigrant workers to request temporary protection
from removal through deferred action or parole in place. This process will take place if a federal,
state, or local agency is investigating labor exploitation that the immigrant worker is subject to or
has witnessed. The labor agency must submit a letter to DHS on behalf of the worker supporting
the request, which can also include a request for employment authorization for the noncitizen if
they demonstrate "an economic necessity for employment."

Asylum Applicants Can Now File Form I-765 Online:  USCIS announced that certain asylum
applicants can now file Form I-765, Application for Employment Authorization (EAD), online. To
file an EAD online, you must first visit my.uscis.gov to create a free USCIS online account. Online
filing for Form I-765 is only available to certain categories of applicants. If you submit Form I-765
online and you are not filing under an eligible category, USCIS may deny your application without
refunding the fee. To learn which employment authorization categories allow for online filing, visit
the Forms Available to File Online page on the USCIS website.

USCIS Extends Green Card Validity  for Conditional Permanent Residents with a Pending Form I-
751 or Form I-829: USCIS is extending the validity of Permanent Resident Cards (Green Cards) for
petitioners who properly file Form I-751, Petition to Remove Conditions on Residence, or Form I-
829, Petition by Investor to Remove Conditions on Permanent Resident Status, for 48 months
beyond the card’s expiration date. This change started on January 11, 2023, for Form I-829 and
started on January 25, 2023, for Form I-751. The change is being made to accommodate current
processing times for the two forms, which have increased over the past year. USCIS has also
updated the language on Form I-751 and Form I-829 receipt notices to reflect the extended date
validity. By presenting an updated receipt notice with an expired Green Card, an individual may
remain authorized to work and travel for 48 months from the expiration date on the front of their
expired Green Card.

USCIS Extends COVID-19-related Flexibilities: USCIS is extending certain COVID-19-related
flexibilities through March 23, 2023. Under these flexibilities, USCIS will continue to consider a
response received within 60 calendar days after the due date set forth in certain requests or
notices before taking any action, if the request or notice was issued between March 1, 2020, and
March 23, 2023. In addition, USCIS will continue to consider Form I-290B, Notice of Appeal or
Motion, or Form N-336, Request for a Hearing on a Decision in Naturalization Proceedings, if the
form was filed up to 90 calendar days from the issuance of a decision made made by USCIS, and
the decision was made between Nov. 1, 2021, and March 23, 2023. Barring any other pandemic-
related difficulties, USCIS anticipates that this will be the final extension of these
accommodations. The original flexibility regarding due dates, which was announced in March

http://dhs.gov/news/2023/01/12/secretary-mayorkas-extends-and-redesignates-somalia-temporary-protected-status-18
https://www.dhs.gov/enforcement-labor-and-employment-laws
https://my.uscis.gov/
https://www.uscis.gov/file-online/forms-available-to-file-online
https://www.uscis.gov/newsroom/alerts/uscis-extends-green-card-validity-for-conditional-permanent-residents-with-a-pending-form-i-751-or#:~:text=USCIS is extending the validity,beyond the card's expiration date.


2020, became a permanent policy on July 25, 2022. You can visit uscis.gov/coronavirus for USCIS
updates related to COVID-19.

 
 

For any other inquiries please contact us via email ​at ImmigrantAffairs@sandiego.gov. 
 
Thank you, 
Office of Immigrant Affairs

 

Visit our
Website
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